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.\ METRO EAST BICYCLE USER GROUP INC.
— PO Box 172 Blackburn Vic 3130
https://mebug.org.au
J mebug @mebug.org.au

22 January 2021

Mayor, Councillors and CEO,
City of Whitehorse

Dear Mayor, Councillors and CEO,

Cycling planning and investment in Whitehorse

Firstly, we would like to congratulate all new and returning councillors, on your success at the 2020
local government elections. We assume the new council has now settled in and wish to draw your
attention to the issue of investment in cycling infrastructure in the term of the new council.

Undoubtedly, budget matters and priorities are currently being formulated for the next budget
period. There are also projects being planned or delivered by the state government, where Council
is a major stakeholder. We are writing here in regard to both aspects of cycling investment.

1. State government funded projects

Mont Albert and Surrey Hills level Crossing Removals

No doubt Council is aware of and active in the developing plans by the LXRA for the grade
separations at Mont Albert and Surrey Hills. MeBUG has been in communication with the City of
Boroondara, which is actively advocating for much improved cycling and pedestrian facilities than
are currently planned by the LXRA. We have communicated our strong support to Boroondara
Council in regard to the improvements they are seeking.

Itis not clear whether Whitehorse Council is similarly engaged. There is scant information on
Council’s public news information on its website. We urge Whitehorse council, if it is not already
doing so, to strongly advocate to the state government and LXRA to grade separate the shared

path crossing of Mont Albert Road.

MeBUG has made representations to Paul Hamer MP for such improvements to the LXRA plans.
See https://mebugorgau.files.wordpress.com/2021/01/surrey-hills-mont-albert-letter-to-paul-

hamer.pdf

Hawthorn to Box Hill Shared Path

As you know, the Department of Transport has been developing plans for the Hawthorn to Box Hill
shared path, following the allocation of $370,000 in the 2019-20 state budget. The Department has
consulted widely with stakeholders and local government. It released the final consultant’s
recommendations and route options in October 2020. We assume Council has been provided with
details of the project, similar and perhaps more comprehensive to those provided to bicycle user
groups.

The analysis leaves open, the solution for the crossing of Elgar Road in Box Hill. We strongly
believe this should be a cycle and pedestrian bridge similar to that built at Cochrane Street
Mitcham on the Box Hill to Ringwood path. The Cochrans Street bridge is an example of how
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timely and vigorous advocacy can achieve excellent outcomes. We urge Council to press the state
government to fund an elevated crossing of Elgar Road as part of the Mont Albert level crossing
removal. It is interesting to note that the eastern extent of the project is at Pippard Street Box Hill.
Clearly, the crossing of Elgar Road can be considered as in the scope of the project.

It would be opportune to also seek funding of the cycle/pedestrian bridge across the rail line to
connect Nelson Road and Thurston Streets, as proposed in the recently adopted Box Hill
Integrated Transport Strategy.

2. Council funded projects

We are requesting Council to substantially increase its own capital related budget for cycling
infrastructure in the next budget cycle. No significant shared paths have been built since 2017 - the
entire period of the previous council. As a conseguence, there has been no improvement in safety
for current or potential new cyclists. Meanwhile many millions have been spent on sports pavilions
and golf courses.

Following the COVID situation it is likely that many people’s travel practices will change. There is
the spectre of road congestion due to distancing requirements on public transport. This will feed
into a greater demand for safe cycling options. Already, we are seeing a burgeoning demand for e-
bikes (see for example The Age 23 January). It is clear that safe and preferably separated cycle
paths are essential. Such investment needs to be ‘mainstreamed’ in Council thinking - to an equal
footing with roads, footpaths, buildings and sports facilities - and no longer considered as a fringe
or hobby pursuit at the bottom of the funding hierarchy.

Council has only one cycle infrastructure project, the Easy Rides network of six routes built one per
year. Details we have seen for the first of these projects (EW6) reveals that they are largely just
bike symbols painted on the road. These will do little to attract new riders or encourage parents to
ride with their children.

Assuming the first Easy Ride project will be delivered by June 2021 as programmed, we now
consider further Easy Rides projects should be put on hold pending evaluation of EW6 and future
year funding diverted to constructing off-road paths such as those listed in MeBUG's project list
submitted to Council as part of our 2020 Budget submission. You may access this list on our
website at https://mebug.org.au/projects/,

We are pleased that most of the current councillors responded positively to our request for their
views on the importance of cycling related investment. These responses are also on our website at
hitps://mebug.org.au/welcome/local-government-elections-council-candidate-statements/. We look
forward to their support as promised.

In summary

We urge council to

- advocate to the state government to grade separate the Hawthorn to Box Hill path at Mont Albert
Road,;

- advocate for construction of cycle and pedestrian bridges across Elgar Road and across the rail
line to connect Nelson Road and Thurston Street; and

- substantially increase its own funding of cycle infrastructure to redress the neglect of recent
years and respond to demands of the future.

Yours sincerely,

f' /
A w7

Michael Hasselt (Secretary)
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From:

To: Annual Budget

Subject: Proposed Budget

Date: Thursday, 29 April 2021 9:28:32 AM
Attachments:

Good Morning,

On behalf of the Nunawading Basketball Centre Management and Melbourne East Basketball
Association | write to advise that we are in support of the Budget proposed at Council on

Monday 19" April.

Specifically we are delighted to see the allocation of $800,000 for the Master Plan of the East
Burwood Reserve and wholeheartedly support this item remaining in the budget.

The Nunawading Basketball Centre was first built in 1969 with additions in 1983 and 1989 and
appreciate that the centre was identified as a key site for redevelopment and expansion within

the Council's Indoor Sports Facility Feasibility Study (2020).

The current 5-court facility is ageing and in need of redevelopment and expansion to
accommodate the ever increasing participation numbers within the sport of basketball.

We look forward to working with Councillors, Officers and designers on this project.

Kind Regards,

MARK HALLETT CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

B—sk—tb—ll Strd|um do »~s no t:|u—|rnt’=—th integrity fth~ Communicatio n. |thrt |t is free from &
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QUHIEE 00,
1. Please provide yiouir fuill haie:
— Robin Hansen

2. Please provide your email address (if not provided, Couneéil will hot be
able to provide a response);

3. Are yoiui siibmitting feedback on behalf of a group or organtsation?
— 1 True
4. What group or ofganisation are you representing?

— Friends of Mont Albert Reserve

5. Please provide your feedback on Council&#39;s Proposed Budget
2021-2022. If you have an attachiment to inclide with your submission,
please emmail your suibmission to aniual .budget@whitehorse.vic.gov.au

— Budget appears good overall, but we would like to request that the public
toilet facility which is attached to the pavilion at Mont Albert Reserve be
opened daily so that the park users can access it. Currently it appears to be
opened and cleaned on an ad-hoc basis, and used by visiting council workers,
but the general public/park users can never be sure whether the toilet will be
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